Minutes of Osmaston and Yelderslev Parish Council held on Tuesday 19th March 2019, 7:30pm, in The Shoulder of Mutton, Osmaston

15/19 In attendance & apologies

In attendance: Clir Cranstone, Clir Hall, Clir Naylor, Clir Woodrow, Clir Wright

Apologies: Cllr Moseley

16/19 Declarations of Interest

None

17/19 To consider for approval - draft Minutes of Tuesday 15th January 2019 and draft Minutes of the Extraordinary meeting Tuesday 28th February 2019

Cllrs approved the draft minutes for Tuesday 15th January 2019 as an accurate record. The Minutes were signed off by the Chair, Cllr Hall.

Cllrs approved the draft Minutes for the Extraordinary meeting held on Tuesday 28th February 2019 as an accurate record. The Minutes were signed off by the Chair, Clir Hall.

18/19 Public Participation

None

19/19 County Cllr & District Cllr Updates

The County Cllr and District Cllr were not in attendance.

Cllr Shirley has not provided an update on the DDDC waste contract. However, Cllrs said as the contract hasn't been finalised they will wait for an update. Cllr Shirley emailed the Clerk guidance on interpreting planning applications e.g. dcond refers to the discharge of numbered conditions with the original planning application and vcond means this is a new application to vary the conditions on a previous application.

In addition, Cllr Shirley provided information on Public Space protection orders and has asked Community & Environmental Services, DDDC, if the Polo Ground was eligible for a protection order. Osmaston and Yeldersley Parish Council would need to contact DDDC if they wished to apply for one. In the meantime DDDC will add the Polo Ground to their watch list for considering a targeted campaign to reduce fouling.

20/19 Police Update / Neighbourhood Watch Update

There was no update on the Neighbourhood Watch. Cllr Cranstone reported that the Safer Neighbourhood Team have said they will attend any local events if they receive enough notification.

Action: Clir Hall to ask Mrs Hart if she would like the Safer Neighbourhood Team in attendance at the school fete / or if they are already attending

21/19 Update - Vital Earth

Cllr Navlor said the site was quiet at the moment. Parishioners have commented that the site seems to be more brightly lit. There is a pile of muck on the runway. The next liaison meeting is due April / May.

Action: Clir Naylor to raise matter of lights and muck at the liaison meeting

22/19 Highways / Rights of Way

Update on jobs reported to Highways

30 mph signs Moor Lane, Church Lane & Quilow Lane - The Project Engineer at DCC Highways responded as follows:

Please be advised that we are looking to advertise the proposed speed limit change on Moor Lane, Church Lane and Quilow Lane in Osmaston in early May with the intention (if no objections) of bringing the speed limit into force after the four week consultation period has been completed, and some time to order in the materials (speed limit signs) required. We will next be in touch with the Parish just prior to when the consultation starts.

Parking - School: The Clerk received the following report from the Highways Officer: I have recently paid Osmaston a visit during a morning school-run period. I apologise for the delay of my response. I am interested to note the volume of parked vehicles that accumulates during the school-run period, broadly stretching between the Shoulder of Mutton and New House farmhouse. Given the road width, there is little room for oncoming vehicles to pass along side lines of parked vehicles. There are several passing places, e.g. by the churchyard, at the Church Lane junction and at the entrance to the village hall car park, however the volume of parking can clearly create short-term difficulties in traffic flows.

As mentioned previously, yellow line restrictions near schools may not necessarily be fully effective in addressing school parking issues. The disappointing recent adjudication against the Council has inferred that even when official enforcement takes place upon such restrictions, it remains acceptable for some level of waiting to take place upon them. For this reason I would continue to take the view that vellow line markings would not be appropriate in this instance. I am concerned that such markings may not be fully effective in addressing the parking issue and would merely displace parked vehicles further into the village or, perhaps, on to the opposite side of the road. SCHOOL KEEP CLEAR markings can be considered, however they are more appropriately used to deter stopping and parking where there may be a significant number of pedestrians crossing the road near the school entrance. It was noted during the site visit that all on-street parking took place on the same side of Moor Lane as the school and that there are few residential properties and no footway on the opposite side of the road directly opposite the school. I note that the bus stop road markings outside the school has disappeared over time. Having clarified that the school bus is still operational, my recommendation would be to reinstate this road marking. This should help to keep an area clear to enable the school bus to safely deliver children to the school and also provide a further passing place when the bus is not in attendance. If you can confirm that the Parish Council is agreeable to this, I can arrange for the appropriate works to be carried out.

Action: Clerk to contact Highways to confirm that the Parish Council is agreeable for the bus stop to be reinstated

Cllr Hall reported that the recent school newsletter asked parents to park carefully.

Items for reporting to Highways

None

Items for reporting Rights of Way

None

23/19 Finance

The current account bank balance at 19th March 2019 was £3,124.03.

The savings account balance is £4,649.76.

Invoices for payment

000184 - £100.00 (Annual stipend for Clerk – working from home)

000185 - £101.36 (DALC annual subscription – to be paid on 1st April 2019

000186 - £687.60 (Noticeboard Company (UK) Limited – noticeboard for Yeldersley)

24/19 Parish Projects

Information Board

The Clerk presented several layouts and artwork to the Cllrs for discussion. Cllrs agreed on Option 6 with amends to include adding an OS legend for visitors. Cllrs agreed that the information board should be A1 size. Cllr Cranstone suggested that a leaflet holder would be useful. Cllrs agreed.

Action: Clerk to follow up with Acres regarding the amends to artwork, ask if a leaflet holder can be added and for a revised quote -

Action: Clerk to consult with Estate on artwork and to discuss location and possible planning application

Village Hall Car Park

Clir Hall asked if there was any further information on the plans for the car park. Clir Cranstone said that Sir Andrew Walker-Okeover is taking responsibility for the project. Clirs agreed that Clir Cranstone should let the Okeover Estate know that the Parish Council supports the development of the village hall car park.

Action: Cllr Cranstone to contact the Okeover Estate

CCTV

Cllr Cranstone said the Estate would not object to the placing of CCTV camera. Cllrs discussed the information provided by the Clerk on the use of CCTV by Hathersage and Duffield Parish Councils. Cllrs agreed they would like to hear from the company – Mytec – providing the cameras.

Action: Clerk to contact Mytec to arrange a visit from the company to talk through options

July 1/5/19

Parish Council Noticeboard for Yeldersley

The Clerk presented a quote from Graham Woodhouse for installing the noticeboard – £225.00 and a quote for the noticeboard from the Noticeboard Company - £687.60. Cllrs agreed to Graham's quote and the quote for noticeboard – green, 8 x A4 with a header.

Action: Clerk to order the noticeboard Action: Clerk to follow up with Graham

25/19 Planning

Applications:

None

Decisions

None

26/19 Parish Council Elections

The Clerk provided the Notice of Elections for Cllr Cranstone and Cllr Naylor to put in Osmaston and Yeldersley respectively.

27/19 Correspondence

All email correspondence was sent round via email prior to the meeting.

The Parish Council received a request for a donation from Derbyshire Children's Holiday Centre but decline to donate.

28/19 Items for next Agenda

None.

29/19 Next Meeting: Tuesday 21st May 2019 - 7:30pm

Annual General Meeting of the Parish Council

Parish Council Meeting

Annual Meeting of the Parish

The meeting ended at 8:40 pm

John 1 Hell 21/5/19